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July 5, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a supplemental ordinance to support implementation of the Puget Sound Police Management Association (Captains and Lieutenants) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2012, through December 31, 2015.  This agreement covers 22 employees in the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) and increases expenditures by approximately $234,351 per year. 
Captains are fully commissioned law enforcement officers who perform the full range of police work, including but not limited to operations and administrative work at precincts throughout King County.  Captains also perform Contract City Chief duties, and command specialty units such as Communications Center, Metro, Sound Transit, Critical Incident Response, Internal Investigations, and Special Investigations.

This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan as it contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the County.  This ordinance specifically: 1) alleviates a wage-compression problem between captains and their subordinates, the sergeants; 2) amends language related to vacation and sick leave to comport with historically administered benefits and comply with moving to a biweekly payroll system; 3) amends language that broadens the King County Office of Law Enforcement Oversight’s scope of authority, and 4) permits administrative investigations to be completed within 180 days of being brought to the Internal Investigations Unit. 
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Association.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  
Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations 

The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff
Chris Barringer, Chief of Staff, King County Sheriff’s Office
